?

What do I need to do to get ready for my new Internet Access?

Please see attached checklist.

What kind of cable will I need to connect my firewall to the BellSouth Internet Router?

The BellSouth-installed router provides a Ethernet (LAN Segment) handoff via an RJ-45 port.  Ensure that your LAN/HOST equipment has an available port, and is configured properly prior to installation and turn-up of your Internet  service.    Your firewall documentation will tell you whether you can connect to the router with a standard Cat 5 straight patch cord, or a Cat 5 cross-over patch cord.    Typically, you may have a small, external/outside Ethernet switch, to which you can connect your firewall to one port, and your Internet router to the other port.   Check with your technical support staff if you have questions about specific connection requirements.

Will I need to change my IP Addresses?    Since you are changing Internet service providers, you will not be able to use IP addresses from your previous Internet provider.   Any library using IP addresses that belong to Lanet will need to convert to State Library-owned IP addresses.    State Library-owned IP addresses begin with the number 199.80.x.x   Lanet-owned IP addresses begin with the number 204.196.x.x or 204.90.x.x    Each library will need to take steps to convert their existing 204.addresses to 199.80.addresses.   To obtain your assigned IP address block, contact Caroline LeBlanc at the State Library, 225-342-0129.

What is NAT, and will I need to make any changes?    Please check with your technical staff to determine if you are using NAT (to mask your private IP addresses from the public network).    If your Network Address Translation is currently handled in your Internet Router, you will need to move this function to your firewall prior to installation of your new Internet router.    If you know that your NAT functionality needs to be moved, but you do not know how to go about doing this, contact Caroline LeBlanc at the State Library, 225-342-0129.   In some cases, BellSouth can take over the NAT functionality in the new Internet router.   This will require a NAT form to be completed and submitted at least seven business days prior to the due date for your new Internet service.    

